From the Bethesda Record.

Sad Bereavement sustained by one of our members.  Mr. J. W Clarke, of 13, Alfred Street, Seaham Harbour. A member of Bethesda and the Evangelization Society, has suffered a sudden and sad bereavement as the indirect outcome of the war.  His two sons, R. A. Clarke and J. W. Clarke, aged 21 and 19 years respectively, sailed in the Aberdon, on March 9th, for Aberdeen, and the ship has not been heard of since.  She is supposed to have been mined or torpedoed.  We express our very deepest sympathy with the family.

A memorial service was held on April 25th, at the Methodist Chapel, Seaham Harbour, as they were members of the choir.  BR May 1915, page 88  

Notes.  Arthur Richardson has sailed for the Dardanelles.  BR October 1915, page 11. 
Mr. Joe Pickersgill, who has seen service in the Dardanelles, has been wounded, and is now at Heliopolis.  May he soon be restored.  BR October 1915, page 11.

Two brothers killed.  We deeply regret that Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Wagstaff, of New Zealand, have suffered a great bereavement by the death of two of their dearly beloved sons.  They were killed recently while fighting for the Old Country.  There is, we understand, one son left, he too has joined the colours.  Our heartfelt sympathy is extended to our old friends in their sad loss.  Mrs Wagstaff is the sister of Mrs. R. B. Wilson, and Mr. Wagstaff is a well-known and much-respected former member of Bethesda.   BR November 1915, page 16.

Subscriptions for the Soldiers Fund.  BR October 1916, page 6.

Letters to the Editor. BR October 1916, page 7

Pte. Joe Pickersgill has been wounded in the arm, he is now in hospital and going on nicely.  This is the second time he has been “hit” during the war; he is in the Australian Infantry.  Best wishes for a speedy recovery and a good time at home for a change.  BR October 1916, page 12. 

Lieut. Chas. Wilson, Sergt. J. W. Robinson, Lance-Corpl. J. W. Watson, 2nd Lieut. W. Beardall, Sergt. Finney, Pte. L. M. Carling, Pte/ A. Harker, Gunner H. Vincent, Lance-Corpl. Nicholson, Corpl. J. Burke, and Pte. J. Wright have recently been at Bethesda.  One of the brethren requested our prayers for a little band of Christians in a certain camp, please unite in intercession that much blessing may ensue.

“I congratulate you and my brave troops on the brilliant progress just achieved.  I have never doubted that complete victory will ultimately crown our efforts, and the splendid results of the fighting yesterday confirmed this view,”  was the message sent by His Majesty the King to General Sir Douglas Haig on September 16th.  Let us as Christians gratefully acknowledge at the Throne of Grace our deep indebtedness to God for past victory, also let us intercede regularly for the complete victory mentioned by King George.  BR October 1916, page 12

A father of a young soldier writes expressing his appreciation of the work done at Bethesda for the men, he encloses 10s. for the funds.  BR, October 1916, page 12.     

Corpl. Arthur French, D.L.I. was killed in action about October 10th.  He acted as registrar for our Sunday School; in a letter to Mr. W. Seadon he said “I am pleased that I am on the Lord’s side.”  A much-respected quiet young man.  For his country’s sake!  May Divine succour be given to Mr. And Mrs. French in this sad time of bereavement.  BR November 1916, page 16 
We express our sympathy with Mrs. Moore on the death of her brother, Pte. Jackson.   BR December 1916, page 34.

Lieut. Charles W. Wilson in hospital.  Early on May Mr. and Mrs. R. B. Wilson received the sad news that their son, Lieut. C. W. Wilson, was in hospital, having been “gassed.”  At the time of writing they are away from home seeing the sick officer.  From the news received the patient is progressing satisfactorily but will need great care and some time for a complete recovery.  Our prayers ascend on behalf of Lieut. Wilson, whom we have all known so well since he was a little boy.  Nor are we unmindful of our Senior Elder, mrs. Wilson, and family in this time of their anxiety and trouble.  May they soon rejoice in a united family, and no more war.  BR June 1917, page 101.

Lieut.-Col. Frank Pickersgill, we regret to hear, is now in hospital in this country.  Owing to illness he has now been compelled to return from the Front.  BR June 1917,page 103.

Pte. James Grieveson, we are sorry to hear, is dangerously ill from the heat.  Our brother is in the R.A.M.C., in Mesopotanmia.  Our sister, Mrs. Grieveson, 109, Hood Street, has received the sad news of the illness of her much-respected husband. May God restore our old friend, is our prayer.  BR August 1917, page 124. 

We are sorry to hear that Lieut. T. E. Middlemiss, R.F.A., was killed on the 17th ult.  He is the son of our old friend, the Rev. J. T. Middlemiss, with whom we express our deepest sympathy.  BR November 1971,page 22.7 
